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Zoom Meeting


 

January 14, 2020

MINUTES of the Executive of Canadian Shield Regional Council held on January 14, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. via teleconference.
PRESENT:  Kathie Smith (Chair), Barb Nott, Helen Smith, Joy Galloway, Judith Visser, Barb Nott, Stewart Walker
STAFF:  Peter Hartmans, Susan Whitehead
REGRETS:  John Watson, Dave Le Grand, Cindy Desilets, Maxine McVey, Christina Stricker, Jim Jackson
Kathie Smith welcomed everyone to the meeting of Executive.  Peter opened with Worship.
Kathie honoured the traditional lands upon which we meet with the following words:

“The lands where we gather today have been places of gathering for First Nations people as they camped and travelled across the land for generations beyond our knowing. Before people arrived from across the seas, these Nations lived, loved, raised children and made a living. They lived in harmony with all that the Creator had made. As we meet today, we recognize those traditional sojourners in this land. We give thanks for them and for the lands on which we meet. We acknowledge that our history has come at a great cost to the aboriginal community and we commit ourselves to be partners in healing and reconciliation.”

(Adapted – Acknowledging the Land, 2016)

Kathie then read the CSRC safe space statement: 

The Canadian Shield Regional Council Executive seeks to be a safe place for all people to gather and participate in the life and work of the Regional Council regardless of age, ability, race, cultural background, sexual orientation or gender identity.  In this space, all are welcome.

Greeting, Welcome and Check-In
After everyone was welcomed, Executive members did a check-in.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

MOTION by Joy Galloway/Judith Visser 


2020-01-14-01

That the agenda for the meeting be approved as circulated. 
CARRIED

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

There were amendments made to the November 12-13, 2019 Executive Minutes:

· Page 9 – Motion 2019-11-12/13-02

Add the date of the PRC Minutes to the motion (Sept. 25, 2019)

· Page 9 – Motion 2019-11-12/13-03

Add the date of the SCofFC Minutes to the motion (Sept. 25, 2019)

· Page 10 – Correspondence (Complaint Received)

Changed wording to: “Peter informed Executive that there has been a complaint received at the Regional Council under the Harassment Policy from a member of Emmanuel UC – North Bay.  The respondent is another lay member of the congregation.”

· Page 13 – Regional Meeting Update

Change wording from “Grand River Bookrooms” to “Grand River Bookstore”
MOTION by Judith Visser/Barb Nott


2020-01-14-02
That the Minutes of the meeting of the Canadian Shield Regional Council Executive held on November 12-13, 2019 in Sudbury, ON, be approved as amended. 
CARRIED

MOTION by Barb Nott/Helen Smith



2020-01-14-03

That the Minutes of the meeting of the Canadian Shield Regional Council Executive held on December 11, 2019 via Zoom, be approved as circulated. 

CARRIED

RECEIVE MINUTES FROM COMMISSIONS (Appendix A, B and C)
MOTION by Peter Hartmans/Joy Galloway                   2020-01-14-04

That the Minutes of the CSRC Pastoral Relations Commission from October 23, 2019, the Minutes from the CSRC Support to Communities of Faith Commission from October 23, 2019, and the January 14, 2020 Report to Executive from the Support to Communities of Faith Commission, be received, for information.

CARRIED

CORRESPONDENCE

· GC44 Proposal: Faithful Ministry Personnel (Appendix D)
Kathie introduced the GC44 Proposal from Huron Shores UC concerning Faithful Ministry Personnel.
MOTION by Helen Smith/Judith Visser


2020-01-14-05

That the GC44 Proposal re: Faithful Ministry Personnel from Huron Shores UC be accepted, for information.

CARRIED

· Retirement Letter from Lillian Roberts (Appendix E)  
Peter shared the letter of retirement from Lillian Roberts, Pastoral Relations Minister at the North Bay office of the CSRC.  
MOTION by Peter Hartmans/Stewart Walker

2020-01-14-06

That the CSRC Executive receive the retirement letter from Lillian Roberts with deep appreciation and with sadness that Lillian’s time will be ending with the CSRC Office.

CARRIED

Peter said that no decision needs to be made today about her replacement but that Executive will need to make a decision in the next 4 weeks in order to have a job advertisement created and sent out by the General Council Office (GCO).
PROPOSAL FROM THE OFFICE OF VOCATION RE: LILLIAN ROBERTS – 30% TIME
The Office of Vocation (OV) has an open vacancy in the Candidacy Board department.  OV would like to offer Lillian a 30% contract until she retires this year.  Lillian is currently working 80% for Canadian Shield and 20% for Shining Waters.  The SWRC 20% has yet to be utilized.  Peter indicated that Lillian is very open to doing this job sharing.  Executive discussed the proposal.

MOTION by Joy Galloway/Barb Nott


2020-01-14-07

That the CSRC Executive approve Lillian Roberts being seconded to the Office of Vocation for 30% of her work time to support the Candidacy Board until she retires on July 1, 2020.

CARRIED

MOTIONS FROM FINANCE TEAM

Peter reported the Finance Resource Team’s (FRT) proposed changes to the CSRC Investment Policy with BMO.  Peter indicated that our investment policy follows the ethical guidelines of The United Church of Canada.

MOTION by Peter Hartmans/Judith Visser

2020-01-14-08

That the CSRC Executive accept the amendments of the Finance Resource Team’s changes to the CSRC Investment Policy.

CARRIED

REMIT 1 REVISITED:  AMENDMENT TO UCC BASIS OF UNION ARTICLE 10.0 (Appendix F)
Peter shared the decision must be made whether Executive deals with Remit 1 during a meeting or to forward to the 2020 Regional Council Meeting in Sudbury for a decision.
There was consensus that Remit 1 will be attended to by the whole of the Regional Council at the 2020 RC Meeting in Sudbury.

NEXT MEETING DATE:
· Wednesday February 5th at 1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. via Zoom
· March and/or April - Video Conference Call

· May 12-13, 2014 - In person Meeting at Villa Loyola - Sudbury

· June 5-7, 2020 – RC Meeting at St. Andrew’s UC - Sudbury

CLOSING

The meeting was adjourned at 11:12 a.m. and Peter Hartmans closed the meeting with prayer.
APPENDIX A

CANADIAN SHIELD PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
October 23, 2019 at 1:00 p.m.

PRESENT:  Nancy Ferguson, John Watson, Ted Harrison (acting secretary), Fraser Williamson, Joy Bott, Joy Galloway, Elaine Lush

STAFF:  Lillian Roberts

REGRETS:  Erin Todd, Erwin Thompson, 

Chair, John Watson, called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m. As settled last month, Ted Harrison is acting as secretary for this meeting.  

OPENING PRAYER shared by John Watson.

CHECK-IN

APPROVAL OF AGENDA



MOTION:  Nancy Ferguson/Ted Harrison 
   

2019-10-23-01


That the Agenda be approved.



CARRIED

MINUTES

Correction: Detail (date) in motion regarding Cindy Desilet's change of pastoral relations 

is corrected from 2010 to 2019.



MOTION:  Joy Bott/Elaine Lush



2019-10-23-02



That the Minutes of September 25th be accepted as corrected.
CARRIED
BUSINESS ARISING:  Pulpit Supply Memo – final decision

:



MOTION:  Nancy Ferguson/Elaine Lush


2019-10-23-03


That we move the adoption of the Pulpit Supply Policy as discussed in length 

(see appended)











CARRIED

The committee directs our Pastoral Relations Minister to share the Policy throughout the Region.

CORRESPONDENCE

Items of correspondence are appearing under the "Consensus Packet," below.

CONSENSUS PACKET (October 23, 2019)

Appointment of Regional Council Liaison Officers

Motion: that the Pastoral Relations Commission, Canadian Shield Regional Council appoint:
Nancy Ferguson to Covenant, Timmins for profile preparation
Stewart Walker to Trinity Manitoulin for search training and process
Catherine Somerville to Capreol for search training and process with support from PR Minister

Re-licensing of Sacraments Elder 
Motion: that the Pastoral Relations Commission, Canadian Shield Regional Council approve the request from Grace Nipigon for the sacraments elder re-license of Richard Paterson for the pastoral year 2019-2020.

Request for training for Sacraments Elder Training
Motion: that the Pastoral Relations Commission, Canadian Shield Regional Council authorize the Pastoral Relations Minister to arrange sacraments elder training for Phyllis Gauvin from Grace Nipigon, pending successful completion of preparatory training. 

Request for approval of covenant association of retired minister for purpose of Ontario marriage license
Motion: that the Pastoral Relations Commission, Canadian Shield Regional Council approve the request of St. James in the Valley and the Rev. John Fraser to be in a covenant association for the purpose of Rev. Fraser continuing his Ontario license to perform marriages.

Reappointment of Laura Hutchison to Candidate Supply with the Shared Ministry Agreement Iroquois Falls & Matheson pastoral charges

 Motion:  that the Canadian Shield Regional Council Pastoral Relations Commission approve the reappointment of Laura Hutchison as candidate supply with the shared ministry agreement between the Iroquois Falls pastoral charge and the Matheson pastoral charge effective July 1, 2019 to June 30 2020, for 20 hours per week (part time) with the following terms which are prorated on the 2019 minimums for candidate step 2 COL 1: salary $22,671.50 plus 5% for total salary of  $23,807.07; continuing education $721  ; phone and internet $1089 and all other terms as set form on the record of appointment form.

*for information this shared ministry was previously designated as COL2 – in the reassignments done in the spring of 2019, they were designated as COL1 – in order to maintain the compensation at the same level as the previous appointments, 5% over minimum was added to compensate for the difference in COL assignment.



MOTION:  Joy Galloway/Fraser Williamson

2019-10-23-04


That the Consensus Packet be approved.


CARRIED

Pulled from the Consensus package:

Approval of License to Administer the Sacraments – Diane Tait

Motion: Joy Bott/Joy Galloway



2019-10-23-05
That the Pastoral Relations Commission, Canadian Shield Regional Council 

approve the sacraments license for Massey Pastoral Charge and candidate 

supply Diane Tait for the pastoral year 2019-2020. (Note: Diane has completed 

the Introduction to Christian Worship Course of the AST program)



CARRIED

Policy Development


License to perform the sacraments policy

Retired order of ministry policy 1.2.1 – 12.4

Conversation ensued. The Pastoral Relations Minister will provide the committee with questions and materials to help consider matters related to sacraments policy. The conversation will continue next meeting. 

Joy, Health and Excellence in Ministry

· Ministry Personnel Retreat 2020

· Lectionary Online group

Lillian debriefed the recent Lectionary group, pleased with the interest and participation. She consulted with the committee around coupling the retreat with the physical Regional Meeting of 2020 in Sudbury. The group asked Lillian to investigate the possibility of using the Loyola retreat centre before or after the Court meeting.

Training – Education

Creation of LLWL Committee – process – invitation went to LLWLs and former presbytery LLWL committee members
Lillian has undertaken to poll interest from folks formerly involved in the LLWL certification and processes. 

Other Business

The group discussed that an early 2020 face-to-face meeting of this committee would be useful for the development of needful policies. The logistics are daunting. 

NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 27, 2019 at 1pm. Ted will provide the devotion, with some consideration of sacraments presidency. The group decided on the use of ZOOM 'break-out rooms' as a meeting device for our next meeting.

Closing Prayer: Chair John Watson

Motion to adjourn: Elaine Lush/Joy Galloway (CARRIED, 3:24pm)

*****************************End of Minutes, October 23rd, 2019**************************************

APPENDIX B
Support to Communities of Faith Commission MINUTES

Canadian Shield Regional Council – United Church of Canada
ZOOM Meeting – Wednesday, October 23, 2019  7:00 p.m.
Agenda

Welcome, Check-in

Opening Prayer:  Bill Steadman
Approval of Agenda

Approval of Minutes from September 25, 2019

Business Arising:  


Covenanting Process with Communities of Faith Template – 


Response from North Bay Communities of Faith?


Worship Project – George Bott


Update from Grace UC Sudbury

Report from Canadian Shield Regional Council Representative

Resource Team Updates:

· Property Resource Team 


· Mission Support & Regional Council Grants Resource Team

· Right Relations Resource Team

· Affirming Ministry Resource Team

· Youth & Young Adult Ministry Resource Team

Emergent Business:
· Canadian Shield Website- input

· Report for Canadian Shield Regional Council President 
Date of Next Meeting:   ____________
Closing Prayer:  Christina Stricker

Support to Communities of Faith Commission Minutes 

Canadian Shield Regional Council – United Church of Canada

ZOOM Meeting – Wednesday, October 23, 2019  7:00 p.m.

Present:  Bill Steadman, Peter Haddow, George Bott, Christina Stricker, Crystal Greig, Janice Brownlee, Erasmus Madimbu.  Brynn Carson   Mardi Mumford Staff support:  Will Kunder, Rob Smith, Melody Duncanson Hales 

Regrets;  Ernie Epp, Bonnie Johnston, Marilyn Schatzler

Prayer:  Bill Steadman opened with prayer

Agenda:  4 additional items were added to the circulated agenda, including discussion around website input, report to the Executive, report for Kathie Smith, President of Canadian Shield Regional Council and closing prayer by Christina Stricker.


Moved:  Peter Haddow
Seconded:  Erasmus Madimbu  That the agenda be approved as amended.   

Carried

Minutes: The minutes will be sent to the regional office to be put onto the website.  A Minute Book with a hard copy will also be kept.  
Moved:  Mardi Mumford
Seconded:  George Bott  That the minutes of the Support for Communities of Faith Commission (SCoF) meeting held on September 25, 2019 by Zoom technology be approved.  




Carried 

Business Arising:  

· Covenanting with Communities of Faith: The staff has reviewed the model template from Church House.  The intention of the 43rd General Council was to have each Community of Faith establish a new Covenant.  This must process must be relevant to the Community of Faith.  Staff will fine tune the template and then have several focus groups from across the region meet for input.  The hope is that this might be ready to bring to the June meeting of the regional council.  
· Response from North Bay Communities of Faith:  Bill Steadman reported back to Ted Harrison in response to his letter and to inform him that the commission is awaiting a response from the other Communities of Faith in the area.  
· United in Worship:  George Bott provided a extensive report on the United in Worship ( See Appendix A).  Will Kunder will also approach Peter Hartmans to seek help from the other Executive Ministers for more participation nationally.  

Moved:  Christina Stricker
Seconded:  Crystal Greig  That the Commission for the Support of Communities of Faith support the United In Worship project as part of our work to support Communities of Faith.  Carried  


Moved:  Erasmus Madimbu
Seconded:  Byrnn Carson That the resources of staff as part of their work be authorized to work with George Bott to submit a Mission Support Grant application for $5000.00 to the Mission Support & Regional Council Grants Resource Team  to help with the necessary costs to develop a website for United in Worship.  
Carried 

· Update from Grace United UC:  Rev. Erin Todd sent an e-mail that was circulated indicating that preliminary plans to re-build are moving forward.  Grace United is receiving support from the churches in the area as well as the community.  
· Report from the Regional Council Executive Representative:  Christina Stricker reported that the executive will meet face to face November 12th & 13th in Sudbury.  She is prepared at that time to raise the membership of our commission’s terms of office.  She also is prepared to bring forward for clarification the response to the Affirming United’s increase of fees.  
Resource Team Updates:  
· Property Resource Team:  The Property Resource team met and addressed two issues and have developed 2 policies.  When the minutes from this team are received, this commission will approve their recommendations around the sale of manses and also the sale of buildings.  This type of policy needs to be conveyed to the region. 

·  Mission Support and Regional Council Grants Resource Team:  The team is currently reviewing MSG applications from Golden Valley Anglican United Church in Val D’Or QC, Camp McDougall, Rainbow Camp, Grand River Bookstore, and Goulais River Pastoral Charge.  At least one more application (now overdue) from St. Matthew’s St. Paul’s Anglican United Church in Hearst is expected.  The Grants Team will be meeting early November to make their recommendations to SCoF Commission for the SCoF Commission’s next meeting. Regional staff are doing some preliminary work on what grants and budget items will be available for 2020, and the Grants Team will be presenting recommendations to SCoF for Regional grants..  
· Right Relations Resource Team (RRRT): This team met in September and presently are editing previous Minutes for Right Relations and will put them on the website.  A grant request from the Thunder Bay Area Communities of Faith to host a Kairos Blanket Exercise was approved.  The Kairos Blanket Exercise is a priority of the General Council towards reconciliation.  The RRRT is also committed to write more Minutes for Right Relations for use across the region.  

· Affirming Ministry Resource Team:  This team has yet to met.  Clarification that Christina will take to the Executive of the Canadian Shield Regional Council, our concern about the large increase in fess from Affirming United.  Will Kunder, Peter Haddow and Christina Stricker, will draft a letter to be sent from our commission to the Executive. The priority of this team is to work on the Affirming United designation for the Canadian Shield Regional Council.  

· Youth And Young Adult Ministry Resource Team (YAYA):  The Youth and Young Adults Team will be meeting in early November, once we are back from the Niagara Youth Festival, to consider comprehensive strategy for 2020, especially in light of the National Rendezvous event in August 2020, and to consider educational support to youth ministry volunteers. Manitou Intentional Learning Community is interested in partnering with the Region to provide opportunities for leadership development with our young adults and volunteers in 2020.
Emerging Business:
· Website:  Susan Whitehead has indicated that there should be a page for this Commission on the Canadian Shield Regional Council website.  Commissioners are asked to consider for next meeting what would be on this page.  

· Report to Kathie Smith (President of Canadian Shield Regional Council)  - Meeting with the Moderator with technology was a worthwhile experience

· Not picking up any negative vibes

· A few cluster groups have formed and are meeting regularly. This is encouraging.  

· Many are expressing that they miss presbytery meetings.  

· We need to make sure that we are connected as Communities of Faith.  

Next Meeting:  Thursday November 28, 2019 7:00 p.m.  by Zoom

Closing Prayer:  Christina Stricker lead the group in prayer

Adjournment:  Moved:  Byrnn Carson That the meeting by adjourned.  
____________________________

_________________________

Rev. Dr. William Steadman, Chair


Mardi Mumford, Secretary
Appendix A  

Report to Support to Communities of Faith Commission

ZOOM Meeting – Wednesday, October 23, 2019, 7:00p

Submitted by George and Joy Bott for St. John’s United Church/Canadian Shield Region of United Church of Canada (UCCan) United-in-Worship Project
At the spring meeting of the Canadian Shield Region in Sault Ste. Marie, I was to have presented a report to this Commission to request support for this project. I was unable to extricate myself from the workshop I was in to participate with you in that meeting and begin a discussion. Thus, today’s report.

Where are we right now?
· In 2019, St. John’s received a growth grant of $25000 to be used, in part, to get the United-in-Worship Project started. 
· There are currently 85 individuals, associated with UCCan communities of faith, with access to the weekly resources of the United-in-Worship Project.

· There is a total of 18 liturgical writers who have, to date, supplied worship resources to the United-in-Worship Project. Many have provided liturgy multiple times. The support comes from individuals from 5 UCCan Regions between Canadian Shield Region and the Canadian east coast. Our thanks to Will Kunder for setting this in motion. Most of the contributions have come from within the Canadian Shield Region and St. John’s UCCan, Marathon. The writers produce weekly, an Order of Service and a Sermon/Reflection text on a focus Scripture from the Common Lectionary or produce an off-lectionary liturgy and sermon text. In some cases, the writer provides a video version of their message/reflection/sermon or invites St. John’s (United-in-Worship Project) to create the video version. We now do remote recording along with postproduction and a digital presentation of the order of service.

· We are still using Dropbox for delivery of the resources but are finding it is becoming unwieldy with no analytics to provide feedback on who is using what elements of the resources posted. To respond to these problems, St. John’s has commissioned the development of a Web Site to house the project and its resources. The website will become active for the beginning of Advent 2019 and will have an annual subscription fee equal to the cost of 1 pulpit supply (as set out by the UCCan). Subscribers will have access to 52 weeks of worship resources. Money raised will go toward supporting the project so that it becomes self-sustaining and pay for: Web site development and maintenance costs; rentals of server space; fees for service to YouTube, Vimeo; Database management for subscriptions and invoicing; software subscriptions (Office 365, Snagit, …)

Current Structure
St. John’s UCCan Team currently handles the following:

· Website development and communications

· Sourcing and scheduling writer contributors

· Offering thanks to our writer contributors

· Technology Support:
digital presentations

· video mastering and postproduction

· uploading to Dropbox and to the new web site

· help – generation help videos and How to… forms and videos

· Tracking Users:

· Communications

· Analytics from the website
· Advertising:

Across the United Church of Canada

We see a need for 6 members on a team that can provide support for the weekly and on-going activities and to act as a Board to provide direction as this grows and becomes self-sustaining. 

Where to next?
· Start up the new United-in-Worship Project Web Site

· Road trip to United Churches in the Canadian Shield Region (Hwy 11 Hearst to New Liskeard, Kirkland Lake and Timmins area) to demonstrate, teach, source equipment and show what Worship supports are currently available.
What we are Asking
We would like to know if the Canadian Shield Region through the Support to Communities of Faith Commission is interested in more actively supporting the United-in-Worship Project by:

· a financial commitment;

· finding persons with the requisite skills and interests to take an active role in the work of the project to become the Canadian Shield Region United-in-Worship Project production team;

· leave the project entirely in the hands of St. John’s UCCan until such time that the Commission feels they are ready to take on more direct support to the United-in-Worship Project.
APPENDIX C

Report from the Commission on Support to Communities of Faith to  

The Executive Meeting of the Canadian Shield Region

I had hoped to be on line for the meeting, but I have a funeral Tuesday morning and could not get a place to take the first part of the meeting – the funeral home in the Soo is overbooked so I am offering a written report.  Christina already sent her regrets so I am a fill-in.        Bill Steadman
Covenanting Process  Staff continue to review the covenanting process from other regions (and a template devised by David Allen} and we plan to have a process to test and be approved by the annual meeting in June.

North Bay Communities of Faith  Our commission has been asked to help the communities of faith in North Bay and environs as they look to the most effective way to minister to that part of the region.  A meeting is scheduled for  Wednesday, January 29th at 7:00 p.m. at Omond United Church that will be facilitated by Will Kunder.  We are looking to EDGE for support in the process.

The Commission has received regular updates on the process of Grace United Church, Sudbury, as they plan their rebuild after a devastating fire last summer.

The Property Resource Team has approved policy around use of manse funds (communities of faith are to only use interest earned).  The policy will be up on the website.

The Commission approved Mission Grants to the following Pastoral Charges:

Goulais River U.C.                     $6,000

Val D’Or  (Shared Ministry)   $3,000

Hearst  (Shared Ministry)       $3,000

And Grants to the following Outreach Ministries:

Camp McDougall              $ 20,000

Rainbow Camp                  $ 17,500

Daisy Chain Drop In         $    4,500

Camping Grant to Trinity U.C. North Bay       $ 2,500

Two members of the Commission declared a conflict as they are from Goulais River U.C., and so did not participate in the discussion or vote on these items.  As a result, Erasmus chaired this portion of the meeting.

Right Relations Committee is seeking a reintroduction of Bill 62 now that Parliament has resumed.

Concerns were expressed around the 500% increase in Affirm United annual dues for congregations (a move from $100 to $500) and a letter is being drafted by Peter, Will and Christina on that issue.  The executive may also wish to express concern around this increase as we understand there has been no correspondence to explain the reason and purpose of this massive increase.
Youth attended the Niagara Event in October, and plans are underway for participation at Rendez-vous in August, 2020.

Our Commission next meets on Thursday, January 23, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.

Submitted by Bill Steadman
APPENDIX D

GC44 Proposal

[image: image1.png]Proposal Concerning Faithful

istry Personnel
Preamble:

Huron Shores United Church is responding to the closed settlement of 2018 between
Reverend Gretta Vosper and Toronto Conference and its impact on The United Church of
Canada.

We are concerned that this action has cast a shadow, and raised questions for our wider
church, especially relating to the faith of actively serving Ministry Personnel.

Our Council heard the concerns of some members of our congregation and our
‘community. These were referred to a working group to create this proposal, supported by our
‘congregation, community and Council.

“This proposal includes our requested course of action by the United Church of Canadain a
deliberate and transparent manner.

What is this issue?

. Alack of transparency in the settlement process raises questions which extend
beyond one individual.

b, The settlement may have resolved one situation, but leaves the wider question
unaddressed: Uncertainty now as to whether Ministry Personnel in the United
Church of Canada have a living faith in God.

2. Why s this issue important?

. The settlement has raised the question that some ministry personnel have left
their aith, but are not being open about it, leading to a lack of confidence in
public proclamation and testimony.

b, The wide publicity around the settlement has been framed as an unstated
position of the United Church of Canada, which appears to permit “atheist
clergy.”

€. Partner churches within the World Council of Churches, and other ecumenical
bodies need assurance that the United Church of Canada has faith in God,
honours scripture, and properly administers the sacraments.

3. How might Council respondto this issue?
0. HSUC Council accept the following proposal and transmit it to WOW Regional
‘Council with concurrence:

HSUC Council proposes that General Council larify expectations regarding the
faith of Ministry Personnel, and develop procedures to provide a mechanism to
review the faith of Ministry Personnel.

‘Approved at Council meting, April 18, 2019




[image: image2.png]b, Inform the HSUC congregation of this action, in a deliberate and transparent
manner.

4. For the Body transmitting the proposal.
0. We request that Regional Council transmit this proposal to General Council
Executive with concurrence.
b, We request that Regional Council share this proposal with other Regional
Councils.

Note: Qur minister, The Rev. Dr. Kate Crawford, assisted us in preparing this material; however,
she did not initiate, direct or influence our conversations. She resourced us by explaining and.
clarifying process.




APPENDIX E

Retirement Letter from Lillian Roberts
[image: image3.png]Canadian Shield
Regional Council

319 Mackenzie Avenue
North Bay, ON P187€3

705-474-3350 January 6, 2020

310 Park Avenue,

Thunder Bay, ON P78 65 Rev_ Peter Hartmans
Executive Minister

Canadian Shield Regional Council

Dear Peter:

‘This letter is to formally inform you and the Executive of the Canadian
Shield Regional Council that it is my plan to retire effective July 1,

Engaging with the spirtto | S
nspire, Connect and Empower
Communitis of Faith ‘Thank you for the opportunity to have served as the Pastoral Relations.
Minister for the Canadian Shield Regional Council. Serving during the
transition into the new structures has been a great learning experience
and I value having connected with all those who are part of this
Canadian Shield Regional Council family. My staf colleagues have
Rev. Lillian s. Roberts ‘been made the ministry we have shared a joy.
pastoral Relations Minister | wish the regional council well in its search and discernment for new

Iroberts@united-churchca | jeadership.

A Regional Councilof
The United Church of Canada.





APPENDIX F
Remit 1

[image: image4.png]Remit 1 — Amendment to the Basis of Union’s Article 10.0 on Ministry Personnel

Background:
The 43 General Council 2019:

(i)  approved a change to Article 10.0 of the Basis of Union to be inclusive of persons of all
gender identities; and

(ii)  authorized this Category 1 Remit to Regional Councils to test the will of the church with
respect to this change.

The Question:

Does the Regional Council agree that:

(a) the Order of Ministry be open to persons of all gender identities; and
(b) the Basis of Union be amended to reflect this change as follows:

10.0 The Order of Ministry shall be open to
persons of all gender identities.




Recommendations from the Dec. 18th, 2019 Finance RT:





There was consensus that the following changes be made to the CSRC Investment Policy:


That the RT approve the change in Tier 2 bonds from AA to BBB;


That the duration of bonds be changed from 5 years to 20 years;


That the CSRC will keep all equities within the North American market.












